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REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR

LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

TO THE LICENSING REGULATORY PANEL

ON THURSDAY 28th JULY 2005

TITLE:   Regular Police Report to Panel
RECOMMENDATIONS: Given the scope of the new Act and the range of hearings that will take place, Members may be satisfied that they will receive the information sought via the hearings and without the need for a regular report to the Panel.

_______________________________________________________________________________

  EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:   The Panels decision to request a regular report from the Police on crime and disorder in Salford
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: 




N/A



(Available for public inspection)

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

N/A

SOURCE OF FUNDING: 

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:

 TRACY BARR, SOLICITOR

FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A

CONTACT OFFICER:


JANE NUGENT, PRINCIPAL LICENSING OFFICER

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)        N/A

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES

N/A

DETAILS (Continued Overleaf)


At the last meeting, the Panel considered its earlier decision to request a regular report from the Police on crime and disorder in Salford.

Views were divided on whether there was a continuing need for such a report and what detail it should contain. Concerns were expressed as to whether such a report could compromise future hearings before sub-committees dealing with specific applications about particular premises.

The original decision to call for a regular Police report was taken when all issues relating to licensed premises were dealt with in the Magistrates’ Court. With the introduction of the Licensing Act 2003 and the commencement of hearings before Members of the Panel, the position has altered substantially.

Incidents of crime and disorder which are linked to particular premises will be brought before Members at specific hearings. These hearings may concern applications to vary existing licences, to grant new licences, to review existing licences or even for closure orders.

It is vital that Members approach individual hearings with an open mind and without bias. As Roger Butterfield made clear at the training, Members must not let any preconceived ideas influence decisions in hearings. Members may feel that regular police reports giving details of incidents and trouble around licensed premises could feed “preconceived ideas”.

A further concern may be the appearance of bias, even where there is no actual bias. What could a licence holder argue if he became aware that Panel Members receive regular reports from the Police, which may at some time have mentioned his premises, to which he is not a party?

Given the scope of the new Act and the range of hearings that will take place, Members may be satisfied that they will receive the information sought via the hearings and without the need for a regular report to the Panel.

